[image: Logo, company name

Description automatically generated]



Regular Meeting of the RCWD Board of Managers
Wednesday, March 8, 2023
[bookmark: _Hlk100826065]Shoreview City Hall Council Chambers
4600 North Victoria Street, Shoreview, Minnesota
and
Meeting also conducted by alternative means 
(teleconference or video-teleconference) from remote locations
Minutes
CALL TO ORDER
President Michael Bradley called the meeting to order, a quorum being present, at 9:00 a.m.

ROLL CALL
Present:	President Michael Bradley, 1st Vice-Pres. John Waller, 2nd Vice-Pres. Steve Wagamon, Treasurer Marcie Weinandt, Secretary Jess Robertson

Absent:	None

Staff Present:	District Administrator Nick Tomczik, Permit Coordinator/Wetland Specialist Patrick Hughes, Water Resource Specialist/Technician Molly Nelson, Lake and Stream Program Manager Matt Kocian, Technician/Inspector Terrence Chastan-Davis, Public Drainage Inspector Ashlee Ricci and Tom Schmidt (video-conference), and Office Manager Theresa Stasica

Consultants:	District Engineer Greg Bowles from Houston Engineering, Inc. (HEI); District Attorney Louis Smith from Smith Partners; Brian Olsen-Ramsey County Soil and Water Conservation Div.

Visitors:	Iva Miles, Cameron Swanson-Carp Solutions

SETTING OF THE AGENDA
District Administrator Tomczik explained that staff would like to add two items to the agenda including, Action item a new #1 -  Delegating Certain Contracting Authority To The District Administrator and also #4 Johanna Creek Fish Barrier - Fabrication Of Screens and renumber the remainder of the agenda accordingly.

Motion by Manager Weinandt, seconded by Manager Wagamon, to approve the agenda as revised.  Motion carried 5-0.

READING OF THE MINUTES AND THEIR APPROVAL
Minutes of the February 22, 2023 Board of Managers Regular Meeting. 
Manager Wagamon noted a correction needed on page 5, line 54, that should clarify that his statement.  He stated that it should be changed from saying that there were rumors that they ‘are’ having issues to state that they ‘were’ having issues with the gas station. He stated that he wanted to stress that there were rumors and he did not have any knowledge of any issues that they may be having at this point in time.  
Motion by Manager Wagamon, seconded by Manager Weinandt, to approve the minutes as amended.  Motion carried 5-0. 
[bookmark: _Hlk40249130]CONSENT AGENDA   
The following items will be acted upon without discussion in accordance with the staff recommendation and associated documentation unless a Manager or another interested person requests opportunity for discussion:
Table of Contents-Permit Applications Requiring Board Action
[bookmark: _Hlk5173770]No.	Applicant	Location	Plan Type	Recommendation
22-115	MLH Holdings LLC	Blaine	Final Site Drainage Plan	CAPROC 10 items
			Wetland Alteration
Permit Coordinator/Wetland Specialist Hughes referenced page 17 of the packet and explained that the third stipulation was added incorrectly and explained that he would propose that item be deleted.  

[bookmark: _Hlk102644490]It was moved by Manager Weinandt and seconded by Manager Wagamon, to approve the consent agenda as outlined in the above Table of Contents in accordance with RCWD District Engineer’s Findings and Recommendations, dated February 28, 2023, as revised with the removal of stipulation #3. Motion carried 5-0.

Water Quality Grant Program Cost Share Application (Molly Nelson)
	No.
	Applicant
	Location
	Project Type
	Eligible 
Cost
	Pollutant 
Reductions
	Funding Recommendation

	[bookmark: _Hlk103244843]R23-01
	Ellen Donaldson
	Bald Eagle Lake
	Shoreline Stabilization & Restoration
	$29,886
	Volume: 49%
TSS: 99%
TP: 92%
	Not to exceed 50%; up to 
$7,500

	R23-02
	Gary Delaney
	Bald Eagle Lake
	Shoreline Stabilization & Restoration
	$28,300
	Volume: 50%
TSS: 99%
TP: 90%
	Not to exceed 50%; up to 
$7,500



[bookmark: _Hlk103248999]Water Resource Specialist/Technician Nelson gave an overview of the Water Quality Grant Cost Share applications and noted that they are neighboring properties on Bald Eagle Lake.  She noted that there was a question on Exhibit A that have the names of the applicant reversed for the property locations and clarified the correct names/addresses.  She stated that Brian Olsen from Ramsey County Soil and Water Conservation Division is present via video conferencing if the Board has any technical questions about these projects.  

Manager Bradley stated that there was a concern raised by the CAC related to the property located at 5301 Bald Eagle owned by the Donaldson’s.  He stated that there were concerns this property had too wide of a corridor with existing plants rather than preferred native plants.

Brian Olsen, Ramsey County Soil and Water Conservation Division, explained that typically on the shorelines they request that the plantings are about 60% of the linear feet of the shoreline that gets a native planting buffer.  He stated that this property has a bit less than that and is around 50% which is where the concern came from the CAC, but explained that he would still recommend approval, as the application has been presented.  He stated that he will work with the landowner to see if they would be interested in adding more native plantings, but reiterated that as it stands, he is confident that this application warrants approval as it has been being presented.  

Manager Waller suggested that Mr. Olsen take a look in this whole area to see if there may be some more candidates for this type of work.  

President Bradley noted that Mr. Olsen had shared a comment about projects on Bald Eagle Lake and asked him to share that with the Board. 

Mr. Olsen stated that Bald Eagle is a big lake and there is a lot of fetch and ice heave, so rip rap is necessary in some of these areas.  He stated that stabilizing is great but one observation he had is that there is a ton of interest on this lake in doing this type of restoration and stabilization projects.  He noted that they get more requests every year than they are able to fund which is a good thing.  He noted that he believed the association also had some matching grants available as well.  

Manager Waller suggested that they ask the Ramsey County Highway Department to help since there is so much demand for this. He stated that this is a County road and suggested that they may be interested in helping to preserve the roadbed and may be interested in helping to cost share these efforts.   

It was moved by Manager Wagamon  and seconded by Manager Waller, to approve the Water Quality Grant consent agenda as outlined in the above table, in accordance with RCWD Staff’s Recommendation based on established program guidelines, dated March 1, 2023, with the correct made to the addresses and location.  Motion carried 5-0.

Manager Weinandt asked for an Update on the CAC.

Water Resource Specialist/Technician Nelson explained that had gone through the officer election process, but one of the members was not present, so they are going to readdress that when he is able to be present.  She explained that they still have two vacancies on the CAC.  
OPEN MIC/PUBLIC COMMENT
None.
ITEMS REQUIRING BOARD ACTION 
1. [bookmark: _Hlk29647664]Delegating Certain Contracting Authority To The District Administrator
President Bradley noted that this item was discussed in detail at the recent workshop meeting and its purpose was to provide limited authority to District Administrator Tomczik and Board President.  

Motion by Manager Weinandt, seconded by Manager Bradley, to adopt Resolution 2023-04 Delegating Certain Contracting Authority To The District Administrator.  
THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Board delegates to the Administrator the authority to enter into contracts as follows:  
1. The Administrator may enter into a contract for goods or non-professional services up to $10,000, or $20,000 with the Board President’s approval, for operational, program or employee benefits purposes.
2. The Administrator may enter into a contract for professional services up to $10,000, or $20,000 with the Board President’s approval. Contracts with professionals other than the District engineer, counsel, or accountant will include a written scope of services.
3. The Administrator may task the District engineer. counsel and accountant for the purpose of supporting the ordinary work of the District. A written scope of services will be prepared for a discrete task, when the Administrator finds it useful to structure the work or manage cost. District staff may exercise the authority delegated by this paragraph, under the Administrator’s direction.
4. All contractual commitments under this delegation must conform to the Board-approved District budget. Whether a contract meets a dollar threshold above is based on a fixed quote or, where a fixed quote is not practicable, on the Administrator’s reasonable estimate.
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the District Administrator will report to the Board monthly, in writing, of all instances in which this delegation has been exercised.
BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED that this delegation does not authorize the District Administrator to disburse payment for any contract entered into. Administrator authority to disburse payments is by separate delegation, as the Board may elect from time to time.

Manager Waller explained that he would be voting against this action today because he felt this really limits the participation of the Board members from exercising their fiduciary duties. He stated that it authorizes the District Administrator and the District President to spend hundreds of thousands of dollars.  He noted that he feels this action is an improvement over what used to be in place because it requires reporting after the fact.  He noted that this action does not contain the credit card issue.

President Bradley noted that the original authority was broader than this language and was in place since 2009.  He stated that other than one instance that he can recall where the Board felt 4-1 about a particular expenditure, there has never been a dispute, disagreement, or concern about the spending authority.  He stated that the Board will be receiving this information monthly, so if a problem turns up, the Board will be able to revisit this policy. 

Manager Robertson stated that she thinks this action is a step in the right direction.  She stated that ultimately it is the fiduciary responsibility of the Board to govern the finances of the organization but there needs to be a level of trust for the President, the Treasurer, and the District Administrator.  She stated that she thinks this action is light years from where things were in 2009 and suggested that the Board can take a look at the situation in 6 months and see where things are to determine if anything needs to change.  

Manager Wagamon stated that there is a treasurer who is also basically watching this on a full-time basis and he believes the Board should lean on that individual. He stated that he worries about staff having to spend so much time working bringing stuff up to Board that should just be normal business.  He stated that as long as the treasurer is watching, he would not have a problem because the Board will hear and see the information every month.  

Manager Waller stated that he would agree that this is an improvement, but because he desires even more improvement, he still planned to vote against this item.  He stated that allowing the treasurer to serve as the Chief Financial Officer rather than the District Administrator is a wise idea.  He noted that while he recognizes that this is a compromise and an improvement, he just did not feel as though it was enough.  
  
ROLL CALL:
Manager Bradley – Aye
Manager Robertson – Aye
Manager Waller – Nay
Manager Weinandt – Aye
Manager Wagamon – Aye
   Motion carried 4-1.

Manager Bradley stated that the Board discussed at the workshop some sort of reporting on the credit card usage in a way that would not add additional burdens to staff. 

Motion by Manager Weinandt, seconded by Manager Waller, to direct staff, in addition to the check register, to provide the credit card accounts payable register monthly to the Board and that this action be reviewed in 6 months. 

Manager Robertson stated that it is not the Board’s position to put undue burden on the staff, but thinks this action should be simple enough for staff to provide it to the Treasurer and the Board.  She stated that she thinks reviewing this also in 6 months is a great idea, because they may find, in that time frame, after they have reviewed the process, that more needs to be done.  She noted that she did not think anyone on the Board was against transparency and accountability, so she thinks this is a good action to take.  

Manager Waller confirmed that if he has a problem or question with the report that he should speak to the Chief Financial Officer.

President Bradley stated that the understanding that he had from the discussion was to reduce the potential additional burden this would put on the Office Manager Stasica, they should work through the Treasurer. 

Manager Weinandt stated that she is taking over after Manager Wagamon has served as treasurer for 12 years.  She stated that she has been in contact with him, Office Manager Stasica and District Administrator Tomczik about these financial matters and noted that tomorrow they will have the first review of the 2022 audit. She noted that she has become familiar with the system that is in place for checks and balances.    

Motion carried 5-0.

2. Common Carp Program Update and Contracts
Lake & Stream Program Manager Kocian gave a brief presentation on the District’s Common Carp Program including the water quality impact on density, the Long Lake/Lino Chain of Lakes system, and summarized the management plan that was adopted in 2018.  He reviewed what has been done for carp removal between 2018 and 2022 and current carp population estimates.  He noted that they appear to be approaching their long term management goal. He reviewed the water quality and noted that they have seen increases in native aquatic plants and better coverage.  He explained that for 2023 they plan to focus even more on the electric barrier in Rice Creek.  He noted that they are not expecting to use box netting heavily in 2023 because it is not as efficient as it was in the past because the population is declining.  He communicated the plan focus on efficient, effective and reliable strategies for controlling the carp population and found that the box netting was more expensive than the electric barrier.  He reviewed the barrier on Johanna Creek, carp tracking on Centerville/Peltier Lakes, and the carp population survey on Bald Eagle Lake.  He noted that the District has been working with the same partners since this program began.    

Manager Wagamon asked about stopping other fish from moving through the areas where the barrier is installed.  

Lake and Stream Program Manager Kocian stated that the physical barrier will block most of the native species.  He stated that they consulted with the DNR Fisheries about this and they were not concerned about blocking access for other migratory species in this system.  He explained that the electrical barrier for Rice Creek is only on during the time of year that carp migrate.  He stated that some fish are able to get through this system because of their body shape and others are captured and released back into the system.  

Manager Wagamon asked if the fish actually end up spawning in Long Lake because they have been stopped from spawning in the more shallow areas. 

Lake and Stream Program Manager Kocian stated that he believes they still will spawn in whatever system they are in.  He noted that one of the big breakthrough findings coming out of the University of Minnesota was that carp are effective at dominating a system when they can spawn in seasonally unstable or shallow waters that typically has winter kill.  

Manager Weinandt asked about the Johanna barrier and if her understanding was correct that was located near the New Brighton Community Center.  She stated that she sees this as a great opportunity to do some good PR about the work on the District.  She stated that the fish barrier is along a Ramsey County park trail so every walker in the area is looking to see what is going on in this location.  She stated that she would like the Board to be given a heads up when they are getting ready to take out the carp because she would like to have the opportunity to witness that activity.  She noted that she also sees that as an opportunity for some community engagement and a way to let them know about the work of the watershed.  She asked if this activity may change because of the clean out of the sediment basin.  

Lake and Stream Program Manager Kocian stated that the clean out of the sediment basin did not  make any changes to the bathymetry around the trap area.  He stated adjustments need to be made every year in order to remain effective.  

Manager Weinandt noted that Lake and Stream Program Manager Kocian will be presenting at a State-wide conference next week.  

Manager Waller asked if the District was working with the DNR to encourage them to stock the area with black crappies that will eat the carp eggs.  

Lake and Stream Program Manager Kocian stated that the District had not engaged with the DNR on stocking black crappie or pan fish.  

Manager Waller encouraged staff to talk to the DNR about stocking activity because he believed it would help.  He asked about the possibility of a carp survey of White Bear Lake.  He suggested that he include information in his upcoming presentation about the amount of carp that were taken out using the old method versus the electric barrier.  He stated that the new technique is much more reliable than the old methods and can show that the dollars are well spent in this program.  

President Bradley asked about the information in the report regarding capture activity at the Johanna fish barrier.  

Lake and Stream Program Manager Kocian explained that the expectation is that carp will congregate on the downstream side of the barrier and the contract includes some time with Carp Solutions to remove significant aggregation of fish at the barrier.  

Manager Weinandt stated that this location is very public and reiterated that she felt it presented a wonderful opportunity for some PR work.  

[bookmark: _Hlk128486735]Motion by Manager Weinandt, seconded by Manager Waller, to authorize the Administrator to enter into a professional services agreement with Carp Solutions, LLC for an amount not-to-exceed $97,800.00.  The Administrator is further authorized to approve contract amendments for additional work, not to exceed 20% of the contract cost ($19,560).  Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Manager Weinandt, seconded by Manager Wagamon, to authorize the Administrator to enter into a professional services agreement with AllWaysFish for an amount not-to-exceed $8,800.  The Administrator is further authorized to approve contract amendments for additional work, not to exceed 10% of the contract cost ($880).  Motion carried 5-0.

3. Houston Engineering Inc. Task Order 2022-018, Karth Lake Level Rating Curves
[bookmark: _Hlk19021324]Lake & Stream Program Manager Kocian stated that they are seeking approval of a task order with Houston Engineering to develop a site specific model for Karth Lake.  He explained that Karth Lake has no natural outlet but has an effective outlet which is a pump that is owned and run by the City of Arden Hills.  He stated that the District can provide support with a calculator in order for the City to run different pumping scenarios to help them optimize the pumping efforts.

Manager Weinandt asked if the District had any other closed watershed lakes in the District.  

Lake & Stream Program Manager Kocian explained that no watershed is ever ‘closed’ if there is enough water present.  He stated that there are some other lakes within the District that have outlets that are ‘high’ but cannot think of another lake where the effective outlet is a pump.  

Manager Weinandt asked if the property surrounding Karth Lake was all private.

Lake & Stream Program Manager Kocian stated that he believed that a portion of the southern portion of the lake contained a city park, but most of it was private.  

Motion by Manager Wagamon, seconded by Manager Weinandt, to authorize the Administrator to execute the HEI Task Order 2022-018, to develop Karth Lake Level Rating Curves, for an amount not to exceed $5,000.00.  The Administrator is further authorized to execute contract amendments up to 20% of the contract amount ($1,000.00).  Motion carried 5-0. 

4. Johanna Creek Fish Barrier - Fabrication Of Screens
Lake & Stream Program Manager Kocian stated this item is seeking approval to enter into an agreement with Twin City Fab for construction of the fish barrier screens for the Johanna Creek barrier.  He stated that they wait for the screen fitting until after the barrier system is in place so they fit precisely. He referenced the quote that was received yesterday but noted that they have been explicitly told that the price of aluminum rapidly fluctuates, so they are asking for approval of a ‘not to exceed’ amount rather than what was written on the quote.

President Bradley asked if the money would be coming from BWSR and the Watershed Based Implementation Funding.  

Lake & Stream Program Manager Kocian stated that the total project budget is $55,000, of which, $50,000 is being provided by the Watershed Based Implementation Funding grant.  He noted that with this expense, the total cost is still well under the project budget of $55,000.

Motion by Manager Weinandt, seconded by Manager Wagamon, to authorize the Administrator to sign a quote from Twin City Fab, Inc. for construction of fish barrier screens for an amount not to exceed $5,000, and for the Lake and Stream Program Manager to approve payment upon receipt of the screens.  Motion carried 5-0. 

Manager Weinandt noted that the Watershed Based Implementation Funding grant runs through BWSR, but its source is the public dollars from the Clean Water Fund. 

President Bradley noted that the Watershed Based Implementation Funding was something that the District was competing against everyone within the District for those funds and were successful.

District Administrator Tomczik confirmed that the District was successful in securing several of its projects and would see the process collaborative rather than competitive as the members convene.    

5. City of Centerville Minimal Control Measures 4 Joint Powers Agreement Amendment 
Technician/Inspector Terrence Chastan-Davis stated that this item is an amendment to an existing JPA with the City of Centerville.  He noted that when they reached out to the City of Centerville about extending the JPA, they passed along praise and expressed the desire to extend the agreement. 

President Bradley stated that his understanding of this JPA is that the two entities are trying to eliminate duplication of efforts by the City of Centerville and the District.  

Technician/Inspector Chastan-Davis stated that his understanding was that the City of Centerville approached the District at a City/County partner meeting about the possibility of reducing the duplication of some of these efforts.  

Manager Wagamon noted that the report had mentioned a few instances where compliance pressure was needed and asked if that had all been worked out. 

Technician/Inspector Chastan-Davis stated that there has been a few times where there has been delayed responses from a contractor where the City of Centerville has stepped in and provided an email correspondence that added some additional pressure to comply.

Manager Waller stated that the city has the authority to pull the building permit, not the District, so it is good for them to be active in this process because they have the enforcement power.  
[bookmark: _Hlk32401708]
Motion by Manager Wagamon, seconded by Manager Weinandt, to approve the amended Joint Powers Agreement for a MS4 MCM 4 partnership extension with the City of Centerville.  Motion carried 5-0.

6. [bookmark: _Hlk123027503]Board Bylaws Amendment and Delegation of Disbursement Authority 
District Administrator Tomczik stated that the January 9, 2023 workshop meeting included notice to the Board on the proposed amendment.  He reviewed the current process for administrative payments and noted that they require a language change within the Board’s Bylaws.  He explained that the Bylaws would be amended to delegate authority to Administrator in order to sign checks and authorize disbursements.  He noted that the Board had originally intended to take action on this item at their February 8, 2023 Board meeting, but at that meeting there was a bare quorum so it was moved to today’s meeting.

President Bradley stated that his understanding was that this was a two-step process of delegating authority to District Administrator Tomczik and specifically lists those items as items ‘a-j.’  

Manager Weinandt asked if she was correct in thinking that the EFT portion of the check register could automatically be paid and would not have to wait until a Board meeting.  

District Administrator Tomczik stated that was correct and funds were transferred electronically and captured in check register.

Manager Weinandt stated that she just wanted to clarify for the Board that this information would continue to be provided to the Board.  
 
Motion by Manager Weinandt, seconded by Manager Robertson, to adopt Resolution 2023-02 Amending Bylaws and Delegating Certain Signing & Disbursement Authority to the District Administrator

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Article V, Section 6 of the Bylaws is revised to read:
Article V, Section 6. AUTHORIZED SIGNATORIES BY MANAGERS: All checks, drafts, or other orders for the payment of money, notes or other evidences of indebtedness issued in the name of RCWD shall be signed by two members of the RCWD Board of Managers, except that the Board, by resolution, may delegate to the District Administrator the authority to sign checks and authorize disbursements for certain categories of operational or administrative expenditures within the Board-approved budget. Checks may be endorsed through electronic signature.
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Board of Managers hereby authorizes the District administrator, on behalf of the District, to sign and disburse payments within the approved budget and pursuant to an authorized contract, for the following:
0. Office lease payments
0. Utility service payments
0. Equipment and vehicle lease payments and repair costs
0. Auto, property, liability, and workers compensation insurance premiums
0. Fringe benefits and other payroll related items
0. Staff training fees, dues and subscriptions
0. Employee reimbursements for prior-authorized purchases
0. License and permit fees to governmental agencies
0. Postal and publication fees and costs associated with giving notice in proceedings and official actions
0. Debt service payments pursuant to bond or loan schedules
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Manual is amended to incorporate this authorization, and that the District administrator shall note this resolution in the Manual accordingly; 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the District administrator will report to the Board monthly as to disbursements made under this authority; and
BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED that the District administrator shall bring any payment authorized here for Board approval when, in the administrator’s judgment, it raises a question of policy, accountability, or legal compliance appropriate for Board consideration.

Manager Waller stated that he objects to the change in this language for the same reasons that he stated earlier in the meeting.  He stated that he believes that these are responsibilities that ought to be taken by the Board.  He stated that right now the schedule of meetings doesn’t really coordinate well for the staff, that’s their complaint, and he feels that could be adjusted accordingly. He stated that he believes this is an item that the Board does not have a good grasp on controls so he cannot vote in favor of it until those controls are included and the new language is removed.  

President Bradley noted that he would be voting in favor of this action and noted that this did not grant authority to spend money but grants authority to pay the District’s debts.  

District Administrator Tomczik stated that he would not characterize staff as having a “complaint” about the Board meeting schedule.  He stated that the adjustments bring clarity and Board awareness to electronic fund transfers and this gets the manual caught up with a very common process.

Manager Waller stated that he strongly disagreed with the statement made by President Bradley related to the authority to spend money because this is spending money.   
 
ROLL CALL:
Manager Bradley – Aye
Manager Robertson – Aye
Manager Waller – Nay
Manager Weinandt – Aye
Manager Wagamon – Aye
   Motion carried 4-1.

7. [bookmark: _Hlk124257129]Check Register Dated March 8, 2023, in the Amount of $45,266.30 Prepared by Redpath and Company
Motion by Manager Weinandt, seconded by Manager Waller, to approve check register dated March 8, 2023, in the Amount of $45,266.30  as prepared by Redpath and Company.  Motion carried 5-0.

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND INFORMATION
1. [bookmark: _Hlk105500914]Public Drainage System Inspectors 2022 Report and 2023 Forecasted Maintenance 
Public Drainage Inspector Ricci provided a presentation highlighting portions of the 2022 Inspectors Report and 2023 Forecasted Maintenance.  She noted that they conducted over 80 inspections and 20 minor maintenance projects which is almost double what was done in 2021.  She reviewed the different levels of inspections and their schedules. She gave a general overview of some of the work that was completed in 2022, reviewed photographs of the projects, and answered Board questions on various projects.  She gave a brief overview of the 2023 recommended maintenance and noted that they have placed ACD 10-22-32 on hold because there is some uncertainty at the moment.  

Manager Wagamon noted that he is glad that the District has been able to take advantage of the dry weather because it seems like they have been able to get a lot done.    

Public Drainage Inspector Ricci stated that she does not think JD4 has been maintained in the past because of the wet site conditions, just west of the freeway, but last year they were able to get into the area with traditional excavation equipment and made it to within 200 feet of Rice Creek. 

Manager Waller stated that he thinks the Drainage Inspectors will have a lot to watch this year because of the snow.  
 
2. Anoka County Ditch 53-62 Repair Update
Public Drainage Inspector Ricci stated that the contractor have been able to make some progress.  She stated that because there is not a lot of frost, but there is a lot of snow, it has made site conditions a bit difficult for access.  She stated that because the ice is breaking they cannot run on top of the ice.  She explained that the District is working closely with the contractors as well as both cities to ensure that they are updated to find a way to tackle the downstream portions.  She stated that they are making progress and noted that the contract end date is June 30, 2023.

3. District Engineer Update and Timeline
President Bradley noted that he finds the graph that has been included extremely helpful. 

4. Administrator Updates
District Administrator Tomczik explained that the District had been contacted by the City of Columbus about wetland credits.  He noted that the City had referred to a MOU and its minutes, however, the two were not definitive in a District obligation.  He stated that materials do identify that Columbus had an interest in wetland credits and each of the parties involved in the MOU identified what their interests were.  He explained that the District’s interest was AWJD-4 where the ditch was rerouted and assumed some property there that later became a wetland bank.  His response to the city administrator was that he did not have the authority to give Columbus wetland credits.  He noted that the administrator  speaking candidly said something about 1, 2, or 3 credits, which he took to equate to acres. He shared that he felt it would be best if the city came with a definitive request for the District so it can be brought before the Board for discussion.  He asked if the Board had any recollection of this situation or other guidance because he was not present during those discussions since it predated his time as District Administrator.  

Manager Wagamon stated that he speaks to the liaison from Columbus and offered to delve into this situation a bit deeper to see if he can find out any more information.  

President Bradley stated that if Columbus comes with a specific request, then the Board can take a look at it and make a determination.  

District Administrator Tomczik reiterated that there was nothing definitive concerning this in the MOU.  

President Bradley explained that he had received an e-mail on March 3, 2023 from a resident and stated that he would like to pass it along to District Administrator Tomczik to address.  

District Administrator Tomczik stated that he can do some checking into the residents concerns and respond.  

5. Managers Update
Manager Waller attended the Washington County Consortium meeting and gave a brief overview of items that were discussed.  He asked District Administrator Tomczik to share information that was shared regarding the flooding in Edina.

District Administrator Tomczik stated that like many urban areas, Edina has surface flooding amongst its residential locations and the city looked at creative solutions to address this flooding.  He stated that the thing he found interesting for the District and potential parallel that came to mind was related to the City of Fridley and some of the flooding issues near Norton Creek.    

President Bradley noted that he and staff have drafted a letter that will be sent to Senator John Marty, Chairman of the Senate Finance Committee, that lays out that despite the District having a huge amount of projects coming up, they are only requesting $2.8 million. He stated that the letter was modified slightly and then sent to Representative Sandra Feist – District 39B, Senator Mary Kunesh – District 39, Representative Kelly Moller, Representative Jamie Becker-Finn, and Representative Leigh Finke.    
ADJOURNMENT
Motion by Manager Waller, seconded by Manager Wagamon, to adjourn the meeting at 11:20 a.m.  Motion carried 5-0.
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